
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

October 13th, 2020
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the October 13th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes and Curry physically present, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, Bush, and Shipp virtually present. Absent was Newton. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Howes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Stark County OEM Mat Schnepple used the public comment portion to address the board. He reported that the NCICG used their CARES money to hire COVID response specialists and they are helping his office field calls from municipalities within the county that have questions on their CARES grant paperwork.  He also informed the board that the FEMA application for the Henry/Stark Hazard Mitigation Plan has been approved and the county was awarded $26,850.
A motion was made by Mrs. Shipp and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the September 8th, 2020 meeting minutes with 6 ayes and 1 abstaining, motion carried.  

Committee Reports

1) Police-None

2) Legislative/Economic Development-None
3) Health Board-Mrs. Bush gave an update on the current dashboard statistics of COVID-19 cases in Stark County. She also gave an update on the recent COVID-19 testing day and reminded everyone to get their flu shot. Board member Howes asked about the 2 different types of flu shots available and Mrs. Bush explained the differences. 
4) Judicial-None

5) Building/Grounds-Probation Officer Allison Leezer and her husband will be donating and planting a new Crab Apple tree on the Courthouse grounds.
6) Road/Bridge-None
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-None
8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-None
9) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval.  After some discussion on the voucher to Stark County Ambulance, a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp with a second from Mrs. Bush to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Central Illinois Agency on Aging

Representatives for the Central Illinois Agency on Aging addressed the board on all the things their organization can do for the elderly in our community and encouraged them to get the word out to the citizens of Stark County as they might not be aware of all the opportunities and resources available to them.   

Highway Report

County Engineer Giffin presented his monthly report and touched on some of the current work that had been done and work plans going forward.  He also shared the plans for the new highway building prepared by Hutchison Engineering.
Finance Report

Treasurer Leezer gave the finance report. She pointed out an error on a deposit that has since been corrected.  She also ran a comparison report on disbursements from the State of Illinois comparing last year to this year noting we are ahead this year compared to last year.
Sheriff's Report

Chief Deputy Demetreon reported the absence of the Sheriff.  Progress has been made on the E911 situation.  Grant money has been made available and there is potential interest from Bureau County in forming a Joint Emergency Telephone System Board with Stark County.
New Business

None
At 7:30 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Shipp to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mrs. Eberle with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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